
 

 
 

 

 

                                             

CITY OF DETROIT                              

MARY WATERS 

COUNCIL MEMBER AT-LARGE 

     

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: David Whittaker, Legislative Policy Division 

Through: Mary Sheffield, City Council President 

From:   Counci Member At-Large Mary Waters submitting memorandum 

relative to 

Date:    2/6/2025 

RE:       Status of the Tenant’s Rights Commission  

 
 
 
SUMMARY: 

As it relates to the newly-formed Tenant’s Rights Commission: 

 Please provide the City Council a list of all members of the Commission, 

including the Mayoral appointees by February 18th , 2025 

 Please provide the City Council confirmation that all members of the Commission 

have been notified of their appointment by February 18th, 2025 

 Please confirm the exact amount of funding available to the Commission, as 

$500,000 was appropriated in the current FY budget that hasn't been spent and 

should have collected interest by February 18th, 2025 

 Please confirm the exact department that holds the funding and the responsibility 

to support the Commission by February 18th, 2025 

 Please confirm the plan to hire support staff by February 18th, 2025 with the goal 

of having all positions filled by March 31st, 2025 

 Please work with the appointed members to identify a date, time, and location for 

the Commission’s first meeting by February 25th, 2025, with the meeting 

occurring before March 31st, 2025 in a location easily accessible to the public 



 

Thank you. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
DEPARTMENTAL CONTACT: 

Name: Joanna Underwood, Joanna.Underwood@detroitmi.gov  

Position: Policy Analyst 

 

 

 


